CONVENIA-A Success Story with a New Born Puppy
by Barb Thornberry/Valor Golden Retrievers

On May 16th at noonish, a Bitch I bred “Babe”, owned by a friend of mine “Pat”, started having puppies. She
had 8 puppies over the course of the next 4 hours, uneventful. At 4:30p.m. we thought she was done. She
appeared to have settled in. At 5:00 Babe started hard contractions again.
After palpating her, I felt what I thought another puppy, but maybe a retained placenta. As time ticked on
Babe was into hard contractions 20 minutes without a puppy or any debris. We called Pats vet to see if I
should use oxytocin. I had given her a digital exam, so I knew no puppy in vaginal canal. The Veterinarian said
to go ahead with oxytocin. It should produce either a puppy or at least some debris. Nothing happened. Now
it’s 6:00. Babe is not contracting at all anymore.
Concerned, I wanted to know IF it was a puppy I felt, was it still alive? I pulled out the Doppler and got a
heartbeat, although low. It was about 145 bpm. A good heartbeat should be over 200bpm. So I knew we
were losing this puppy.
Pat called her Veterinarian back and said we were bringing Babe in, because we heard a heartbeat in distress.
Now it was narrowing in on 7:00.
We got to the clinic and it was determined there WAS a puppy, he was still alive. We opted to section her with
hopes to save the puppy and get Babe out of distress. We went home and let the Vets do the C-section. At
around 8p.m. “Junior” came into the world.
We got the call to come get Babe and Junior. That Junior was unstable, touch and go. They worked on him
quite some time, but he was full of fluids. We didn’t get a good prognosis.
We brought them both back to Pat’s. Pat kept Babe comfortable and I worked on Junior. We started oral
Clavamox and put in warmed incubator with oxygen and humidity. That was really all we could do at this
point. We gave fluids also. He wasn’t ready to eat yet, so supported with Karo and fluids (Saline). Eventually,
when warmed we helped him to get colostrum.
He made it through the night, but both Pat and myself felt we were losing him. Midafternoon on the 17th, I
left for a while to go pack a back for an overnight stay. When I returned to Pats around 5:00, the first thing I
heard was Junior. He was doing the “death cry”.
Anyone that’s bred more than a few litters, knows exactly what that horrible cry sounds like. There’s no
mistaking it. I went into the room and immediately sensed Junior was cold, and he was. Temp 92 degrees.
Not good.
I scooped him up and headed for the dryer with towels to warm. Over the next hour, I slowly warmed Junior.
The death cry faded. He got sub q Saline and Karo on the roof of mouth.
Pat and I talked and we decided that even though he was warm again, he was still blue in the paw pads and
gums. He still struggled to breath, even though on Clavamox. Pat called her Veterinarian for advice. We
decided to take to the Vets, and if there wasn’t any hope, we’d put him down.

Throughout this ordeal with Junior, and even before the birth, I talked about Convenia with Pat. How
someday our whelping kit wouldn’t be without it. I had over the course of the past year, heard from various
groups, many good things about this one time shot of antibiotic, that lasted 2 weeks.
I knew in my mind I was going to ask the Veterinarian if we could try it. I mean what is there to lose? We
were losing Junior anyways, right?
Since Junior was only 2 days old, the Veterinarian was skeptical. He said “no studies on puppies this young”. I
just kept saying “What do we have to loose”? And I took complete responsibility for the outcome, good or
bad.
The Veterinarian finally agreed. I got Junior the shot. Feeling in my mind there was “hope” again, we went
home with Junior in tow.
Almost immediately, Junior improved. We still warmed him and put on Babe. He ate!! Pat and myself stayed
up all night supporting him with karo, saline and putting him on Babe every 2 hours. He was kept in incubator
except to feed. By the next morning, I couldn’t hear any fluid sounds in his lungs. His paw pads were
“pinking” up!
It was all good things from then on……Junior got stronger and survived. All because of Convenia. So the point
of this post, is to tell you about this miracle antibiotic. It’s off label for dogs, and no studies have been done
on neonates, BUT, I’m here to say if you have no hope left, you really do….. Try convenia. There’s nothing to
lose.
The thing is, you may have to sell it to your Veterinarian. Meaning be politely insistent. Do what you have to
do, but don’t leave without the shot. I’ll provide information about this wonder drug at the end of this article.
Now another interesting thing is this…. While this was happening with Junior, the rest of the litter developed
really red, inflamed anus’s. I believe it was from Babe over licking them. Why she was doing it, we weren’t
sure. We tried a number of things, but changing to a bland diet of boiled chicken, rice and carrots coupled
with Prep H and keeping Babe away except to feed worked. I was also putting a pin size drop of Tylan mixed
with Karo on the roof of their mouths. By day 2 the anus’s were good to go. Babe is back nursing and life is
good.
BUT, the interesting thing is this…..Junior never developed a sore, inflamed anus. Obviously because of the
long lasting Convenia shot (he wasn’t given the TYLAN). But even more interesting is …..”does the Convenia
have the calming effect on the intestines that TYLAN does? If so, boy oh boy, this wonder drug just got better.
Time will tell on that, but I’m thinking from what I experienced, that it does.
Moral of story, if you have a pup in trouble, don’t forget about this drug. ASK for it, SELL It, do whatever you
have to, to get a Convenia injection. It worked miracles on my 2 day old puppy with a temp of 92, that was
doing the “death cry”….
As always, I welcome any questions. And thank you Barb W. for allowing me to share this news.
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Junior is doing just fine now

